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A Story 

 
 

My brother-in-law, Gerry, is Irish. It’s not 
relevant to this story, but I mention it anyway. 
He used to run a big pub in London that was 
on a corner site. It had two doors on the main 
street and a third door on the side street.  
 
One day a man came in through the first of the 
doors on the main street and stumbled 
towards the bar. Clearly having had a very 
long lunch, Gerry told him he couldn’t be 
served. 
 
The man left through the same door he had 
entered and a few seconds later appeared 
back in the pub through the next door. 
 
“I’ve told you already. I can’t serve you. I’ll 
lose my licence.” 
Visibly annoyed, the man turned around and 
left.  
A few minutes passed and a shadow 
appeared at the third door, the one on the side 
street. Gerry walked over to the door and as it 
opened, he was there facing our determined 
hero. 
The man looked at Gerry and said “Heaven 
help me. Do you own every pub in London?” 
 
(Actually, he didn’t say Heaven help me, but I 
bet he wishes he had.) 
 
Now the point of this story is that while we 
have again managed to get a great committee 
together this year, and everyone is doing a 
wonderful job, once again there is one person, 
who although she hates me mentioning it, 
seems to do the work of a thousand people. I 
am of course talking about Shaz.  
 
I haven’t got much to do, so I like to go around 
opening doors. I open the door marked 
“Technology” and there she is building tonnes 

of automation to streamline how we handle 
our finances. Next, I go to the door marked 
“Teaching” and she is in there with our 
wonderful teachers, working on some secret 
project she won’t tell me about (“You wouldn’t 
understand it, even if I did.”). Then I look in the 
“Social Media” room and there she is. The 
“Marketing” room, Shaz again. Baking cakes, 
yup, she’s there too. 
 
“Heaven help me. Do you do everything 
here?” 
 

 

The Wonderful Willis Refurbishment 

 
Now if you haven’t read the Menagerie series 
of books by Victor Mollo then you really 
should. And if you have read them, they are 
worth reading again.  
 
If you recall, the Hideous Hog, and his group 
of misfits played at the Griffins Club, however 
they were occasionally forced to play at the 
Unicorn Club when the staff at the Griffins 
took their summer holiday or when it was 
being renovated. The Hog of course played 
rubber bridge for money and considered 
duplicate bridge to be a waste of time, so 
playing at the Unicorn was extremely 
annoying for him. We play duplicate 
everywhere so aren’t as inconvenienced as 
the Hideous Hog by having to move. 
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As you hopefully know by now, our very own 
Willis club will shortly be closing for 
renovations, so round up the friends you play 
there with, decide who is going to be the 
Secretary Bird, the Rueful Rabbit, and Molly 
the Mule, and head on over to East Lindfield 
or into Real Bridge while the Willis gets a 
much-needed facelift. Don’t go to the Unicorn 
Club though, I hear it’s not very good, better to 
stick with us. 
 
We have been talking about the renovations 
since we went back to The Willis for our 
second stint there, so it is really wonderful that 
they are finally happening. The whole 
reception as well as the bridge area are 
getting refitted, and we will also get access to 
the bathrooms within the bridge room. Mike’s 
dingy office also gets a makeover. When we 
return the whole place should be greatly 
improved.  
 
The budget for the renovations is something 
like $400,000 so it should be worth seeing. 
About half of the money is going on glass 
though, so if that goes well, we won’t be able 
to see it at all. When I first heard this, I thought 
they were spending $200k on grass, so I 
wasn’t sure if this was an overdue bill from the 
60s or a lot of horses. Anyway, it is glass, so 
don’t worry. 
 

General Stuff 

 
I started to write about how the club was doing 
well but given the delay between me writing 
this and you reading it, I thought better of it. 
Only a fool would tempt fate in such a brazen 
manner. And while I may be a fool, even I 
have limits. Instead, I’ll just update you on the 
one area that was giving us some grief which 
is the finances. 
 
I’m pleased to report that things are much 
better in that area, and we are back to roughly 
breaking even again. It is impossible to say if 
that will be sustained for the rest of the year, 
but I’d be happy to use the word “healthy” to 
describe things currently.  
 
At this very moment someone will be writing 
me a letter… 

 Dear Mark, 
 
I understand the club is awash with money 
and you don’t know what to do with it. 
Might I suggest you reduce the table fees 
back to the 1963 rates of 2/6. 
 
 Signed   Everyone 

 
Unfortunately, like everyone else, our 
outgoings are due to increase at least in line 
with inflation and we are already aware of 
some increases which are coming our way 
shortly. Inflation is a fact of life for us all, but 
with our slightly improved piggybank we will 
try to keep the annual fee increases to a 
minimum this year. 
 
Of course, closing the Willis for a couple of 
months won’t help, but as Mike has pointed 
out we have plenty of other sessions that you 
can play in until we re-open. 
 
Finally, a bridge tip for you. Experts are 
always going on about finesses. If you have 
the Ace and the Queen in dummy, you should 
lead up to the Queen. Apparently, it works 
about 50% of the time. The time it doesn’t 
work is when your right-hand opponent has 
the singleton King. 
 
Here is my tip. Try playing the Ace instead of 
the Queen. Sure, it won’t work all the time, but 
50% isn’t all that great odds anyway, and the 
elation you will feel when it does eventually 
work is absolutely worth it. 

Mark 

https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/856
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♦️ 2023 Club Champion Race 

 
The 2023 club champion (Brownie Cup) is 
determined from results in 29 major club 
events.  
3 CC qualification events Completed in 
August 
 

     
 
The leaders board scores at end of August. 
The race tightening up with half a dozen 
contenders. 
 

 
 

 
David 

 
Peter 

 
Michael 

 
Yumin 

 
Andrew 

 
David 

 
Wayne 

 
Liz 

 
Tony 

 
Giselle 

 
Dagmar 

 
Kevin 

 
Peter 

 
In September, only 1 CC event completing, 
but this the major sponsored event with a 
double weighting of CC points 
  
Comp Night – Watermark Club Teams 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/794
https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/819
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/watermark-residences
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 ♦️ Comp Night - BAM Results 

 
The BAM Teams attracted a small entry of 10 
teams, and a full round robin was played with 
9 boards per match. BAM scoring is that each 
board scores 2 VP win, 1 VP draw or a 0 VP 
for a loss. The event was well directed by 
Ronnie Ng 
 

 
 

The winning team – Urbach Team 
 

 
Elli 

 
Kevin 

 
Peter 

 
Yumin 

 
 
Honour Board –Board a Match Teams 

Link to Full results 
 

♦️ Congress - RB Winter Swiss Pairs Results 

 

The Online (RB) Congress attracted 17 Open & 

4 Restricted tables. 7 x 8B rounds with IMPS 

converted to VP. Well won my our Victorian 

remote Members. The event was well directed 

by Ronnie Ng 

 

.  

 
Alex Jones 

 
Tim Legge 

 

 
Shan Lawson 

 
Stephen Calcroft 

 

Honour Board –RB Winter Swiss Teams 

Link to Full Open results 

Link to Full Restricted Results 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/497
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session534396
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/1792
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session534818?utm_source=results&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=north-shore-inc&utm_content=view-full-results&utm_term=534818
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session534817
https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/794
https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/794
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♦️ Congress Greg Quittner Swiss Pairs – 

results 

 

The “Greg Quittner” Swiss Pairs, held at East 

Lindfield Venue attracted 15T. 6 x 9B rounds 

with IMPS converted to VP Well won by the 

NSWBA players. The event was well directed 

by Ronnie Ng 

 

 
 

 
Maurits Van der Vlugt 

 
Warren Lazer 

 

 
Jenny Barnes Fiona Fawcett 

 
Honour Board –EL Greg Quittner Swiss Pairs 

Link to Full results 
 

♦️ EL Championship Pairs – results 

’ 
 

Held over 3 Monday sessions, cumulative 
scores were added.  

 
Neil Williams 

 
Peter Fitzmaurice 

 
 

Honour Board –EL Championship Open Pair 

Link to Full results 

 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/909
https://nsw.bridgeaustralia.org/teamresults.asp?id=13157&iswide=y
https://nsw.bridgeaustralia.org/teamresults.asp?id=13157&iswide=y
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/916
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session536295
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♦️ WS Championship Pairs – results 

 
 

Held over 3 Tuesday sessions, cumulative 

scores were tallied.  

 
Natalie Chupin & Malcolm Martin 

 
 
Honour Board –WS Open Championship Pair 

Link to Full results 

 

Club Admin 

♦️ MP – Manager Update 

 .  

The Willis Renovations 

We are very excited to announce that The 
Willis renovations will be commencing on 
September 11th. These renovations have 
been in the planning since we 1st moved in, 
and we are very happy they will go ahead. We 

expected to relocate to another venue during 
the renovations. But we have had great 
support from both the Tennis Club and their 
builder to work with us to be only out for 4-6 
weeks and this could be even shorter. We will 
keep you updating with any changes and will 
give you an exact date to return as soon as 
we have one. 

What does this mean for you the players. 

1. We will be closing The Willis for 4 to 6 
weeks while the renovations take place. 

2. The exciting part is we will have new 
flooring and new toilets in the playing area 
no more having to walk to café. 

3. There will be a new divider which 
separates the end part of our playing room 
this will cut down on any noise when we 
are using this area.  

Monday 1.30pm Rookie “The Willis” last 
game will be on September the 11th. 

• We have two Face to Face Rookie 
sessions at East Lindfield Tuesday 
1.30pm with a 30-minute Pre-Game talk 
with John Newman. 

• Thursday 10.00am East Lindfield this has 
no Pre-Game talk, but you do play 21 
boards 

• Plus, we have Rookie games Online on 
Real Bridge click here to see all Online 
Sessions. 

Tuesday 12.45pm “The Willis” last game will 
be September 12th. 

• There are many open sessions at East 
Lindfield click here to check them out. 

• Plus we have many Online sessions you 
can join while we are closed click here to 
check them out. 

Wednesday 12.45pm “The Willis” last game 
will be September 13th. 

• There are many open sessions at East 
Lindfield click here to check them out. 

• Plus we have many Online sessions you 
can join while we are closed click here to 
check them out. 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/922
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session536301
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLodHKIdRq4nT9vDV-2FVTz3-2BgbMbwKhG1FvRWv-2BNoaHKCRw-3D-3DoYLG_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6upNViXsjga7ovOu2jsKX3SNeD3TpWDxX7An8g7ghNmAp-2FxK5xRzZfar12k8tMKbVVi0-2Foplu4P-2FVSk-2FF6P6bnBplucFI3RhFhJlXPqaosqGc-2Bh-2FJ0kWWmREV0mxOsSYwwgyCeVvDOyciRosxEq-2Fd7Jt4Etohs70iPM-2B-2BU-2BJCvFCEz9EFCtk5li-2B2VeuEOM69wA-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrN1E9gzr1EqBbZBZ0VkDM7u75DDr-2FaKfV2AGeQy5BbMaORik6RDGgR6Fsf9rtwCZE-3DDVhL_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6upNViXsjga7ovOu2jsKX3SNeD3TpWDxX7An8g7ghNmApcTZo5g8UCFvlyY2Rv-2FG-2B-2FFahOlHGXNmaHtXzG4e0QOLZI9keovuX0Wq4BsJiqmrKJKyjWGDw9r9QgpqJ9C4M-2B3sOMYx6T4t6F13lwuOiHSoPwDFonKdtk-2BpjAiL103PBL9jD-2FiAZoZ0TW38OJKZqLw-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLodHKIdRq4nT9vDV-2FVTz3-2BgbMbwKhG1FvRWv-2BNoaHKCRw-3D-3DH5Er_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6upNViXsjga7ovOu2jsKX3SNeD3TpWDxX7An8g7ghNmApfteNHwg9qig-2FYBbDdMX-2BzeBACQfEzO8lBsQo-2Bp2KDRlhf5rvOI2GUSQjpazDm-2F-2FDD3YDTqWPi0UfccsNp7AEcZVt3qCmE7kKFQbn5ycYsVwKvC4tqbpJfJ8ImA1kki-2BllJ2l3W-2Fxe04e8ExFFWLkSQ-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrN1E9gzr1EqBbZBZ0VkDM7u75DDr-2FaKfV2AGeQy5BbMaORik6RDGgR6Fsf9rtwCZE-3DjPtv_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6upNViXsjga7ovOu2jsKX3SNeD3TpWDxX7An8g7ghNmAp1i2fHiVuR-2Bj3raRHTS-2F6xAF3YxaDAwrRbEGhXb8Jn5GFTpbLeCIdXYxnnNl2xfjSMMIkNPFBLAYQ6vGA-2FtMOjbTZHfvONiobG3LzAtYcxsNNwDt7vZ195sstWUqKY5luFhqfHu6thuG1MuyzkT0rtw-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLodHKIdRq4nT9vDV-2FVTz3-2BgbMbwKhG1FvRWv-2BNoaHKCRw-3D-3DYCq7_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6upNViXsjga7ovOu2jsKX3SNeD3TpWDxX7An8g7ghNmApFi-2BjUAsQcwQSvsWe9SRsmXPFMyrOXN8Tg8Hu-2FUblIizXhc5fA0krtLS-2BMrUPRyhh1BQIgGbovZCUsKu6dFjanBbTa5T9Qq9frSu6vA2zNXJbZC8y3bGWliBIc3oHEBhjnutLUvqrlLmC5B-2FMHWu5MA-3D-3D
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We are sad to say that the RB Tue 10.00am 
Open session on RealBridge has been 
closed for now. We did not make this decision 
lightly and have been observing this session 
for several months. 

The Monday, Wednesday, and Friday RB 
10.00am Open sessions have all been doing 
well and will continue as usual. 

The RB 10.00am Thursday session has also 
been under observation for a while and will 
remain open for now. Please support this 
session to help ensure that it will remain open 
in the future. 

Despite this morning session closure 
RealBridge at NSBC is still going very well. 
We do have dips in table numbers from time 
to time, especially in winter when members 
take long overseas holidays, also when 
national congresses are on, but they bounce 
back quickly. We also have a healthy face-to-
face community as well, many of which also 
play on RealBridge. Our membership is also 
growing, with new members joining ever week 
to play on RealBridge. 

Gary 

 

 

We are placing the final Name Badge order 
tomorrow Saturday.If you have not done so 
already and want to get an NSBC Name 
Badge, they are $15 and you will need to 
complete an order form by clicking here. 

 

 

We pay both ABF & NSWBA affiliation fees 
per “Home Club” Members only. 
 

Kevin 

I am looking for another Member 
to take over the Club Newsletter 
editorship role. Give it some new 
directions & vigour! 
I intend to retire from this role at 
the end of this year after my 6-
year stint at the helm. 
I will of course be available to 
help the new editor.   Kevin 

 
 

 

 

 

♦️ Club Committee Minutes 
The club publishes regular committee minutes 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/meeting-minutes 
 

♦️ History Club Newsletters 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/newsletters 

♦️ LG – Website Changes 
 

Website news  

We hope you like the new look and feel and 
should you have any feedback - please let us 
know by using our feedback form by clicking 
here. 

 

http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLqjbZgqCIbofeK7pAs579TeifyFUVlvAMw6CNTp9hdIhk1alN8rlvdiSW29xqwfpfk-3DeeR4_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ukAn-2BFv5wBRmE4-2B0-2F6hxMmhJZHqaKQ6Ij-2FBDwCFRKINEgKGpXNeAIMo1gcgom-2FiLmo1cSnwPXeEO8lQEAHLx9rPaWM9LnMTIDNRpXsWtaZw0CVnPUbnLMAIhWwIzLCy0IGbtLAQ9Rcci-2BJI2OvYQ-2FLG4ogtp3PE8aVfpTCHExYuq2-2B1BqlkyZpG8jT4uFc47PA-3D-3D
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
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John Scudder 

NSWBA 
Progress on 
Restructure 

 
Jake Andrew 

 
Update: No 6 
 

What’s New - Purpose & Objectives 

Hello, 
 
In our last update we introduced you to the 
newly established volunteer groups that the 
Council has tasked with shaping a 
successful future for our bridge community – 
the Transition Committee and two Proxy 
Boards: one for Club and one for State. 
These teams are progressing with their 
work, and it’s pleasing to see that everyone 
is committed to working with integrity in a 
way that is amicable, fair and transparent. 
 
For this update, we invited Mary Anne 
Loveridge, Acting Chair of the Club Proxy 
Board and Glenda Parmenter, Chair of the 
State Proxy Board to share the purpose and 
objectives as defined by the groups they 
lead. 
 

 

Mary Anne 
Loveridge – Acting 
Chair of the Club 
Proxy Board 

The Club Proxy Board is deeply grateful to 
John Scudder and many others who have 
given their time and expertise to build the 
club up to what it is today and have provided 
us with the foundation to continue to grow 
the club into the future. 

The transition presents us with the 
opportunity to reimagine the future of our 
club. We aim to be the premier Sydney city 
bridge club, a club where members feel 
that they belong, and visitors feel truly 

welcome. We want the club to be a great 
place to come and learn how to play bridge 
and to develop your bridge skills, with 
pathways to representative play. Of course, 
we also want it to be a place to meet friends 
and make new ones, and to have a great 
time. We look forward to working with 
Glenda and her team for the benefit of the 
NSW bridge community. 

I am excited to share our purpose and 
objectives that the Club Proxy Board has 
developed and approved. 

Purpose: Be a thriving bridge club providing 
social, educational and competitive bridge 
playing opportunities.  

Club Objectives  

• Facilitate an inclusive, accessible and 
friendly bridge club and community 

• Provide opportunities for participation 
in bridge playing at all skills levels 

• Foster the development of bridge 
playing skills 

• Work to ensure the overall success 
and sustainability of the club 

 

Glenda Parmenter - 
Chair of the State 
Proxy Board 

The State Proxy Board would like to thank 
John Scudder and the Council for their 
support as we work through a truly 
transformational process to develop and 
promote bridge, and to raise the profile of 
the game across NSW. 

We seek to foster inclusiveness by 
supporting players of all ages and playing 
abilities throughout the state. We will 
support bridge clubs to build their 
capabilities, strengthen the connection with 
and between clubs, and develop a stronger 
sense of bridge community. 
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We look forward to revitalising and 
developing a range of enjoyable events, 
including state and national competitions. 
We will also collaborate with the ABF to 
promote the development of bridge and 
embrace a new future in which bridge is a 
premier mind sport. 

I too am excited to share the purpose and 
objectives that the State Proxy Board has 
developed and approved. 
 
Purpose 
Foster a vibrant and inclusive bridge playing 
community across NSW through leadership, 
advocacy and support. 
 
State Objectives 

• Advance the playing and enjoyment of 
bridge 

• Drive the development of bridge skills, 
• Support bridge clubs to be successful. 

We look forward to sharing more information 
as it becomes available. Thank you for your 
continued help and support. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Jake Andrew  
NSWBA Transition Program Manager 

What’s New - We’re on Track! 
 

 
John Scudder 

NSWBA 
Progress on 
Restructure 

 
Jake Andrew 

 

Update: No 7 
 
Hello, 
In our last update we shared the Purpose 
and Objectives the future organisations are 
committed to. This is only one of the many 

areas the two proxy boards have been 
working on. Importantly, they have now also 
developed “sustainable budgets”, which 
show the likely financial position of both 
entities after separation. Both groups find 
their finances tight - they will have to choose 
between competing priorities. 
 
This has been done in parallel with a 
financial review of the NSWBA, which will be 
presented at the next NSWBA Council 
meeting on Wednesday, 13 September. The 
financial review has been led by Victor 
Clarke, a retired PwC partner. We are 
fortunate to have had access to Victor’s 
expertise – he has generously contributed to 
the NSWBA’s transition by performing this 
substantial piece of work.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to say 
a very big thank you to all the volunteers in 
both groups who have already given much 
time and effort to get us this far. Of course, 
a great deal of work is still needed to 
implement whatever changes are agreed – 
we look forward to their continued support. 
 
For clarity – please note no decisions about 
the transition have yet been made by 
Council, nor are any planned to be made at 
the 13 September meeting.  Until these 
decisions are made, please don't forget that 
the goal of this transition is to create two 
successful and sustainable organisations – 
a club with venues in inner metro Sydney 
and a NSW peak body – and please ignore 
the rumours! 
 
So, what does success look like from both a 
Club and a State peak body perspective? 
 
We envisage a revitalised Sydney Bridge 
Club that is financially sustainable, with 
comfortable playing spaces in the City and 
Inner West and more sessions throughout 
the day and evening, that attracts and 
retains new players. Ongoing education is a 
priority to support the development of 
players at all levels from beginner to 
advanced, with the opportunity for additional 
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events so that our members can hone their 
skills. 
 
Bridge NSW, the new state peak body, will 
be focused on supporting the 150+ affiliated 
clubs across NSW – it will be an advocacy 
organisation for bridge. It will aim to raise 
the profile of bridge across the state and 
position the game as an engaging mind-
sport – a desirable activity for the wider 
community. It will retain responsibility for 
managing a calendar of successful state-
wide events, as well as selecting and 
supporting NSW representative teams. 
Bridge NSW will engage with and support its 
members, the community of affiliated bridge 
clubs across NSW, by providing training and 
continuous development opportunities to 
teachers and directors. In addition, it will 
represent club and player needs to the 
Australian Bridge Federation (ABF), and 
provide input to the ABF for strategy and 
policy development. 
 
A volunteer group is reviewing Bridge 
NSW’s responsibility to manage events. We 
are seeking input from anyone that knows of 
a thriving bridge community that is 
successfully running numerous 
tournaments/events. Do you know of 
anywhere in the world where they really get 
that right?   

Thank you for your continued help and 
support. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Jake Andrew 
NSWBA Transition Program Manager 

 

 

 
Allison Stralow 

 

 

RealBridge & BAMSA: Teacher and Coach 
Conference 
 
RealBridge and BAMSA (Bridge: A MindSport 
for All) have arranged a short online conference 
on 7/8 October 2023 for bridge teachers, 
coaches, and mentors. 
 
The speakers are from around the world. Some 
material will be pre-recorded and subtitled. The 
entire conference will be recorded and made 
available subsequently. 
 
Bridge teachers, coaches and mentors are very 
welcome to join one of the free events on 
Zoom. The details of the dates and times are on 
the website. 
 
Teacher and Coach Conference Website 

 

Change to Australian Women’s 
Team for the Venice Cup in 
Morocco 
 
The ABF Board sends our best wishes to Wei Zhang and 
her husband as he recovers from a major medical 
emergency. Wei withdrew from the Australian Women’s 
team on August 3rd to care for her husband.  
 
Due to the time constraints, and after wide consultation, 
the Board agreed to the team’s request that Jenny 
Thompson join the team to partner Catherine Zhang.  
We wish them and the Open, Seniors’ and Mixed teams 
every success, 

 

https://www.abf.com.au/realbridge-bamsa-teacher-and-coach-conference/
https://www.abf.com.au/realbridge-bamsa-teacher-and-coach-conference/
https://realbridge.online/teacher-coach-conference-2023.html
https://www.abf.com.au/change-to-australian-womens-team-for-the-venice-cup-in-morocco/
https://www.abf.com.au/change-to-australian-womens-team-for-the-venice-cup-in-morocco/
https://www.abf.com.au/change-to-australian-womens-team-for-the-venice-cup-in-morocco/
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♦️ Bridge Lessons. 

 

 
Liz Wilkinson 

Liz Wilkinson is currently 

teaching Introduction to 

Bridge on Wednesdays at 

East Lindfield. She will be 

teaching “Bridge Basics” 

from Sept 27 

Bridge Basics will be running on Wednesday 

afternoons from Sept 27. This course 

expands on basic ideas, introduces some new 

concepts, and focuses on card playing skills. 

If you know someone who hasn't played for a 

while and can't remember much more than 

the basics, this course would be great to get 

them back into the game. Please contact 

Fiona for more details 

info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au 
 

 
Link to Website Teaching Basics 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Jamie 
Thompson 

Jamie is a professional bridge 
player and teacher who has 
represented Australia multiple 
times. His passion for bridge 
is on par with his passion for 
teaching which he has done 
successfully since 2016 in 
Melbourne and Sydney.  

Jamie will be presenting 3 great lessons via 
Zoom. Make sure you book your place on the 
website. If you can't make that time you can buy 
a recording and watch it later. 
 

 
15th Sep - How to effectively plan the play 

as declarer 
 

 
22nd Sep - When and how to use count. 

Both as a defender and declarer. 
 

 
29th Sep - Overcalls. To bid or not to bid. 

Overcalls vs Doubles. 

 

mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/3055
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/bridge/lbc/upcoming-events
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Link to register for Jamie’s Zoom sessions 
 

Anita Curtis 

Anita Curtis is taking a 

break but is restarting on 

28th September. 

Gentle hand Analysis 

 
 

 
Jessica Brake 

Jessica Brake will be 

returning to the club to teach 

soon. 

 

♦️ Comp Night Coming Events 

 

The current event (Watermark sponsored Club 

Teams) is running, no further entries allowed. 

 
 
This is followed by the Club MP Pairs 
championship in late Sep 

 

 

 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/index.php/bridge/lbc/upcoming-events
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/index.php/bridge/lbc/upcoming-events
https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/819
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/watermark-residences
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Then the Mixed Teams  

 

 
A 1-week break for the GNOT National finals & 
then the XMAS Teams 

 

 
 

♦️ 2nd Oct EL Matchpoint Pairs Congress 

 

 
 

♦️ 16 Dec RB Festive Congress Swiss Pairs 

♦️  17 Dec RB Festive Congress Swiss Teams 

 

 
 

https://www.myabf.com.au/events/congress/view/856
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♦️ 2023 Club Championship events remaining  

 
 

♦️ 2023 Club July Table Numbers  
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♦️Spring Nationals Flyer & Event Table (Oct) 

 

 
 

♦️Canberra Summer Festival Event Table (Jan) 

 


